	Minutes of a Virtual Meeting of the Brundish Parish Council held on Wednesday 15th September at Brundish Village Hall (7.45pm)



	Present: Cllr A Bryant (Chairman), Cllr C Evans-Hendrick, Cllr N Parsons, Cllr C King (Vice Chairman), Cllr K Banham, District Cllr J Flatman, County Cllr M Hicks and no members of the public.


	BPC/21/36: Public participation at meetings: There were no comments from members of the public.



	BPC/21/37: To receive apologies for absence. Apologies had been received from Cllr D Long and these were approved by Council.


	BPC/21/38: Resignation of Clerk and Nomination of Councillor to caretake the position of Clerk.

Dina Bidwell had resigned on 4th May 2021 and had completed the end of year accounts. Dina’s last day will be 30th September. It was agreed that the council would operate with a temporary Clerk (a nominated councillor) until such time a new Clerk was found. Cllr A Bryant proposed that Cllr C King should fill the temporary Clerk, s position and this was seconded by Cllr C Evans-Hendrick.


	BPC/21/39: Minute Taking & Minute process. 

Cllr C King (acting Clerk) explained the process regarding the production of minutes and that they should be produced in draft form within 28 days of the meeting. Cllr C King went on to take the minutes.


	BPC/21/40: To consider co-option of new member (George Austin). Cllr C Evans-Hendrick, Cllr N Parsons proposed and seconded Mr G Austin, it was therefore resolved to co-opt Mr G Austin onto the Council, who then joined the meeting. 


	BPC/21/41: To receive any declarations of interest with regards to items on the agenda.  None received.


	BPC/21/42: To receive reports from the District and County Councillors. Reports were received from District Cllr J Flatman and County Cllr M Hicks. The was emphasis from both on the plans being made for Afghan refugees and the devolution talks with the Government. Both Councillors reports can be found on the Parish Council Website.


	BPC/21/43: To approve the minutes of the last meeting.

Due to a number of personal circumstances the minutes of the June meeting had only been available an hour before the current meeting. Cllr A Bryant agreed to forward the June minutes to all councillors for their input. The Minutes of the May meeting were approved.


	BPC/21/44: Finance and Administration, Including:

a) Approval of accounts for payment and noting of receipts and bank balances. It was resolved to approve the accounts for payment as follows:

Payments: 

Clerk salary and admin.                                                                   £368.40

Clerk expenses                                                                                  £35.10

HMRC                                                                                                  £92.10 
Cllr N Parsons Fuel for grass cutting                                              £50.00 Corrected and approved from £40
       SCC (street light)                                                                               £42.76
b) To receive update regarding banking arrangements and online payments.
Cllr A Bryant & Cllr C Evans-Hendrick confirmed that this was now set up and they had authorised and paid the first online payment.

c) To consider any matters pertaining to the annual accounts for year ended 31 March 2021

The annual accounts for the year ended 31 March 2021 had been approved at the May meeting.

Cllr C King confirmed that he would provide a full and detailed update of all accounts following the handover from Dina Bedwell (the previous Clerk)

d) Cllr A Bryant had provided a copy of the insurance policy which required renewing by the 1st October. There were a number of questions regarding the insurance cover relating to playground and computer equipment. Cllr A Bryant confirmed he would speak to the insurance company and feed back to the councillors.
e)  A statement had been produced of the outstanding balance of the original loan on the Village Hall works. £3,504.64. Cllr A Bryant agreed to check the final balance outstanding and discuss the early repayment with support from the Village Hall Organisation.


	BPC/21/45: Planning: To consider any applications received and note decisions:

a) DC/21/04130 Dairy Farm, The Street - Erection of flat roof extension (following demolition of existing) This had now been agreed.
b) It was highlighted that a further application had been put forward for development of an existing building on Dairy Farm which councillors had not seen. Cllr A Bryant confirmed he would forward the application to all councillors for their input.


	BPC/21/46: Open spaces and amenities: To receive any updates on matters discussed at the last meeting and review progress:
a) Village Green Refurbishment Project - Cllr N Parsons presented and had provided a written report. Cllr N Parsons announced that we had been successful with our Lottery Community Fund grant application and had received £7,300 towards the project. It was resolved to approve that Cllr N Parsons should progress with phase one of the project. 

Cllr J Flatman stated that she could also support the project and had forwarded the appropriate forms to Cllr N Parsons for completion. During further debate it was agreed that the refurbishment should be done in time for the Queens Jubilee celebrations June 2022. Cllr N Parsons would provide details of the next phase, purchase and installation of furniture, at the next meeting.
b) Grass cutting – Ongoing by Cllr N Parsons, Cllr C King who are looking at future maintenance within the Village Green Refurbishment Project.
c) Footpaths and Highways- Cllr C Evans-Hendrick advised that Cllr K Banham and Debbie Adams SCC footpath officer had walked the footpaths and that some required work had already been carried out.
However, Cllr C Evans-Hendrick said that she was still chasing Debbie re the footpath between the Manor House and Manor Farm.


	BDC/21/47: Training: To consider Councillor training and coordination going forward.
Cllr C King had provided details of training available from SALC for councillors and it resolved that councillor can book their own training and would be reimbursed by the Parish Council. 2022 dates for training should be available soon.


	BDC/21/48: Parish Council Website: Update on current website development and future plans
Cllr C King stated that we were now in control of the Parish Council website and can update as and when required. Councillors were asked to provide ideas details to Cllr C King and Cllr N Parsons of what the website should contain and that they would continue its development. Cllr C Evans-Hendrick proposed that we also consider our Facebook page for important Parish news or information.


	BPC/21/49: To consider any further correspondence received.
Queens Canopy Tree initiative- Cllr A Bryant provided an update on the (plant a tree for Jubilee) and advised that he had ordered 50 trees for the Parish. He would provide information to Cllr N Parsons to advise Parishioners of the scheme via the Newsletter. Cllr A Bryant stated that we should also look to have a tree warden. We could mention this in the Newsletter.


	BPC/21/50: Reports from Councillors and matters for future consideration/addition to agenda:

Jubilee Celebrations - It was resolved that Cllr C King would enquire what other Parishes are planning to do for the Jubilee celebration. All agreed that Friday or Sunday would be the best days for an event in the Parish.


	BPC/21/51: Date of next meeting: 8 December 2021 (interim Meetings to be considered)

Cllr C King would propose dates for future formal and informal meetings.


	BPC/21/52 Temporary exclusion of press and public: That pursuant to the Public Bodies (Admission at meetings) Act 1960 the Public and Press be excluded from the meeting due to the confidential nature of the business to be discussed

	BPC/21/53: Employment matters. To consider advertisement for replacement Clerk
Parish Clerk - It was resolved that Cllr N Parsons, Cllr C King should advertise the Clerks post with SALC and in the Newsletter (5 meetings a year, £11.00 and hour, 12 hours per month)
Parish Council Chairman. - Cllr A Bryant advised all that after 20 years in post it was his intention to stand down as chairman after the Jubilee celebrations in 2022. Some debate took place, and it was agreed that we would consider next year’s meeting dates for the right time for Cllr A Bryant to step down.
With no further matters to be transacted, the meeting ended at 9.55pm.

Signed:____________________  date:________________________________
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